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Picket lines say NO to Treasury Board offer





PSAC members sent Treasury Board a clear message today in response to it’s offer by putting up larger, stronger and more aggressive picket lines!





This report, in its entirety, is available at


http://www.psac.com/CB/Bargaining_2000/PSAC_TB/Mobilization/Strike-news/no-3-e.htm





Political Action





In Gander, strikers marched to Liberal MP George Baker’s office to express their disappointment with Table 1 talks. They were given coffee and hot chocolate by his staff. Baker has sent a letter to Robillard supporting our wage demand of 5% and indicates he has spoken to many MPs who are in agreement with this position.





In Corner Brook, members decided to pay a long visit to Liberal MP Gerry Byrne’s office when he failed to respond to a letter from the union asking for a meeting. All the strikers in town gathered at his office and he agreed to meet with them.





In Prince Edward Island, a group of picketers set up a line at Solicitor General Lawrence MacAulay’s office. His lack of interest in our struggle has been noted. When members visited Liberal MP Sean Murphy, he said 2% wasn’t a fair increase but wouldn’t commit to what was. He claims MPs have received less than federal workers over the last 10 years.





In Beford, Nova Scotia, a lively demonstration took place at Liberal MP Geoff Regan’s office.





In Yarmouth, members marched chanting and singing to the office of Liberal MP Robert Thibault who made himself unavailable and left his assistant to keep the office doors locked.   Members left peanuts on his doorstep.





In North Bay, Liberal MP Bob Woods received a visit from members from several lines who organized a four-hour picket and BBQ at his office.





Members in Sault Ste Marie kept managers guessing when they went in to work for a brief period and then left at different times for the picket line. They later gathered to meet at Liberal MP Carmen Provenzano’s office, where a party was staged complete with music and a BBQ. 





In Yorkton, Saskatchewan, strikers brought the line to the office of Canadian Alliance MP Garry Breitkreuz.





In the National Capital Region, a large, enthusiastic demonstration of some 12,000 members surrounded the Treasury Board building.  President Nycole Turmel, National Executive Vice-President John Gordon and NCR REVP John Baglow addressed the crowd.





Treasury Board's Offer is Peanuts !





At 6:30 a.m. pickets were up at 4900 Yonge St. in Toronto. Strikers were joined by members of the Communications, Energy and Paperworkers Union (CEP) and cars were being delayed up to an hour. "Ms. Peanut" distributed bags of peanuts to the public with the message "Treasury Board’s offer is peanuts!". 





Members at the Danforth location in Toronto are showing a "rah rah" spirit and good crowds are out at Keele and Dundas.





Also in Ontario, members at Veterans Affairs, Health and Welfare and HRDC were out, including the EI cheque production centre in Belleville.





There are only two members who work at the Inverness, Nova Scotia HRDC.  On Wednesday, they were joined by almost 300 people at a rally. Public supporters in the area want to make sure that the services these members provide stay in their community.





Spirits were high at the HRDC call centre in Bathurst which had a strong, full line, assisted by members from Tracadie. Picketers sang to the designated members who required a police escort to get in.





The Song of the Forgotten





At HRDC in New-Richmond, Québec, one member composed a song entitled « La chanson des oubliés » (the Song of the Forgotten), which was sung on the picket lines, even by designated employees who stopped working every half-hour to sing it in chorus.








Read the entire report.  It's well worth it.


http://www.psac.com/CB/Bargaining_2000/PSAC_TB/Mobilization/Strike-news/no-3-e.htm





